MINUTES OF THE FEDERATION & COUNCIL LIAISON MEETING 

HELD 29 June 2011
Council Officers
Present:
Matt Hewes (Access Manager City Parks)
Committee Members

Present:
John Burns (Chair), Tracey Llewellyn (Secretary), Steve Lucas (Treasurer) & Helen Touray (Publicity) 
1)
National Allotment Week 

Matt advised of a few events taking place i.e:-

· Tuesday 9th at Moulsecombe Place Forest Garden; a walk & talk about nature conservation and allotmenting, where Harvest will also be present

· Friday 12th on the Community Plot at Foredown where Sussex Wildlife will also be involved

There was discussion about the Site Reps being invited to go on a coach trip, subsidised by the Development Fund, to Fothergill’s Seed suppliers in Newmarket but it was agreed that it was too late to organise now as part of the National Allotment Week but that, rather, maybe the event could be organised for later in the year or next.

Action: Matt to follow up with Fothergill’s
2) Development Fund Update
There was discussion about great liaison between the Federation (Steve) and the Allotment Service (Matt) as to the use of the Fund, especially relating to the surplus that arises from the Fund not being fully utilised during the year. There was discussion about cross referencing use of the Fund to each site’s “Wish List”.
Matt advised of the need to change the invoicing system so as to prevent payments being made twice. Payments will no longer be made directly but instead Steve will raise an invoice to Matt who will make the settlement back to Steve.

The Rottingdean application for funds for building a manure heap was approved, although Steve needs to check how high the store will actually be.

Action: Steve Lucas

The Moulsecombe Forest Garden application to build a gate was discussed, John Burns feeling strongly that it should not be approved because it is a community plot with very little interaction with the Federation. Matt counter argued that they do interact with the Allotment Service. It was agreed that the Allotment Service would cover the cost but Matt urged the Federation to take a look and see what they are doing at the Forest Garden.
3) Chates Farm – Badger Update 
Matt advised that no solutions have been found and that he envisages the problem rumbling on indefinitely, albeit that a Council briefing papers has been drafted offering three solutions. He feels that the most likely outcome will be to erect badger fencing to re-direct the badgers.
4) Development Works Sheet Update
The Site Reps’ “Wish List” has been renamed as the Allotment Works Development Plan! A copy was given by Matt to the Federation with a request to the Federation to prioritise according to its wishes e.g. D = something which could be achieved via the Development Fund and then H (high), M (medium) and L (low) priority.
5) Harrassment
Incidences of harassment are being encountered and especially at Weald where Peter Ferris has become involved and, as a result, the harassment process has been undermined and is unlikely to come to a full conculsion.
Action: Matt and John to talk to Peter Ferris

The Thompson Road case has resulted in the perpetrator being put on notice and the incident at Racehill is unclear due to very conflicting accounts of what actually took place. The incident involves Co-Workers and the Matt advised that the advise from the Legal team is to tighten up on the Co-worker policy.
6) Co-Workers Policy Change
Matt’s draft of the update for the Co-worker policy was reviewed and agreed.
7) Inspections Update
Matt advised that the process is taking ages but it is happening. He is waiting for some pre-inspection sheets to come back.
8) Lion’s Gate Update
Matt advised that the development of the Lion’s Gate site is currently on hold.
9) Maintenance Operative – Replacement Post Update
Matt advised that Chantelle has applied to cover a maternity leave post for a Ranger and will be away from the Allotment Service for a period of six months; she has one month remaining in her current post. He also advised that Bruce is currently away on unpaid leave and that a temporary secondment for Chantelle’s post will be advertised.
10) Allotment Stats Online
Matt advised that Hugo is driving for these to be available via the Allotment Service webpage which all agreed was a good idea.
11) Brighton & Hove Bee Keepers

Matt commented that this was an interesting launch event and all agreed that, essentially, it’s a good idea to regulate new bee keepers and for them to be obliged to attend the training course before the agreement to keep bees is approved by the Council. Matt also advised of the intention for the project to undertake ongoing assessment to evidence best practice bee keeping and also an administration function e.g. checking of insurances.
12) Any Other Business

The next meeting was agreed as Wednesday 20th July at 6.30pm at the Stanmer offices.
